
Town of Pitkin  

November 2022 Regular Meeting 
 

 

Commissioner and Community 
• Building Inspector –Tom Gibb – Permits were given for a couple of auxiliary buildings 

(storage/garage type). 

• Zoning Board –  The Zoning Board recommends rezoning all property northwest of Main 

Street to Business 

• Environmental Health – Gayla Gibb - This past month I have continued to organize files 

and prepare for letters to be sent out early spring of 2023.  Eleven letters were sent to 

homeowners who have until their next inspection to provide complete access to their 

systems.  There has been both negative and positive feedback on that, but the property 

owners do have several years to comply.  The septic system at 300 Quartz Lane has been 

inspected, approved by Jerry Greene, Engineer, and a new riser installed on the third 

compartment.  All paperwork on the system was found.  The soil treatment area was 

verified and is not in danger of being parked or driven upon.   

• Streets – Jesse James Garetson – Gunnison Valley Excavation has been in town to mark 

telephone and electric pedestals and other snowplow obstacles.  The county has plowed 

main street twice. Hoping to get some of the major potholes filled and portable radar 

put away for winter.  

• Ditches – Vacant – Thanks to Ed Hermann for shutting off the ditches.  

• Cemetery – Mark Rossmiller – One burial took place in October.  Sales of remembrance 

plaques continue.  Construction on the remembrance wall has reached approximately 

95% completion.  The remainder of the work on the wall will be completed next 

summer.  The season for cemetery work has completed and there will be no report until 

next spring.  
• Town Hall – Vacant –  Report from Clerk Sara Gibb – Have made contact with the State 

Historical Fund regarding the grant awarded to the Town.   Clerk to review all paperwork 

from Mr. Winget, then set up a meeting with representatives from the State Historical 

Fund to answer questions and define next steps.  No issue with the construction taking 

place next spring/summer.  

• Parks and Rec – Vacant – No report 

 

Reports 


